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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Tuesday, August 28th, 2018 at the MacTier Public Library at 7:00 p.m.

Present:
Diane Waters (Board Chair)


Sandi Sweeney

Linda Shannon

Linda Sladek 
Susan Stokes
Trish Thornton (Vice Chair)
Regrets:
Kathy Kay


Teri Restemayer

MEETING:
1. The Chairperson will call the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Conflict of Interest Disclosure: None
3. Approve the agenda 
Motion 18:66
To approve the agenda of the regular meeting of  Tuesday, August 28th, 2018 as presented.
Moved by: Sandi Sweeney
Seconded by: Linda Sladek
Results: Carried
4. Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on June 11th, 2018
Motion 18:67
To approve the minutes of the regular meeting on June 11th, 2018 as presented

Moved by: Linda Sladek
Seconded by: Sandi Sweeney
Results: Carried
5.
Delegations – None

6.
Finance, Administration & Legal:


a) CEO Report- As distributed



b) Financial Update:

    - A copy of the cheque registers for July and August were distributed. 

    - A copy of the 2018 Operating Financial Statement as of August 21st, 2018 was distributed.
c) The Council Rep Report- was emailed to Board members prior to the meeting

d) Programming- Details of the programs that ran in MacTier and Honey Harbour are mentioned in further detail in the CEO report. We are looking at continuing more programs into the fall. Tracey will work on this and bring it back to the board meeting in September.

e) Tracey and Diane met with Brad Sokach, Ron Brackwell and the new architect that the Township has hired to review the Bressette House. The preliminary discussion was to gather information on the needs of the Library in the Bressette House. At that time, there was no mention about the chamber continuing to the use the upstairs of the building.

A second meeting was held to go over the plans that the architect has presented. Of the four options presented, only option 1 will work very well for the library’s needs. There has to be some modifications to it but it is the most feasible layout option. The architect will re draw the plans and they will be turned over to an engineer for a cost estimate to do the renovations to the building. 

Once the estimate comes back, the Port Severn Committee will become involved in the project from that point going forward. 

The library will be leasing the upper level of the Bressette House from Segbay in order to use it as a community room/meeting space. The floor will not support book shelves so no books will be kept upstairs. The Township will put a small plaque on the wall that will state that no book shelves are allowed upstairs. This is necessary so that years from now, when changes are made, people will know that the floor will not hold the weight of book shelves with books upstairs.

f) Honey Harbour Branch Move- in the CEO report, it discusses a few of the details from the CAG meeting that was held on June 18th, 2018. There are many plans and decisions that have to be made before we can even consider moving the Honey Harbour Public Library into the school across the street.

The CAG group were looking for insight and ideas on how to proceed with their plans for Honey Harbour so that they can apply for Federal and Provincial grants. Representatives from those sectors were present and various ideas were talked about. 

Once we have more information about the Honey Harbour improvement plans, the Board will be notified.
7. 
New or Other Business:


a) Library Access for Archipelago residents- Tracey contacted the Township of Archipelago to 



see if they would consider entering into a contract with our library so that residents from their 



Township could use our library free of charge. They referred back to an agreement from 2001



Where they stated that they will reimburse any residents $20 for the cost of purchasing a library


card from the MacTier library. Tracey is going to look into this further and try to persuade them



to enter into a contract instead.



We have a reciprocal agreement with the District of Muskoka Lakes already but Tracey is going 



To also contact other bordering townships to see if they would consider a contract for the use of



our libraries.


b) Board Meeting Dates- Dates for the 2019 meetings were discussed and agreed on. The dates



will be attached to the minutes.



c) Fall Hours- The summer hours are ending on Sept. 3rd. Normally we would start our winter 


after that but Tracey suggested that we introduce Fall hours. This will reduce the hours slightly 



from the summer hours and will enable patrons to have access past 4 p.m. 

Motion 18:68

To amend the hours of the three branches starting on Sept 3rd, 2018 until October 8th, 2018 to the hours as attached.
Seconded by: Linda Sladek

Results: Carried



It was further discussed about changing the winter hours for the three branches, as the budget 



allows, in order to be able to offer various programs at the branches during the times of day



that will accommodate the age group that is being targeted.
Motion 18:69

To approve the amendment of the winter hours, as allowed by the budget, as Tracey Fitchett sees fit.
Moved by: Linda Shannon

Seconded by: Linda Sladek

Results: Carried

d) The MacTier Library is in need of storage space. Tracey has approached the Friends of the 


MacTier Library to see if they would purchase the materials to construct a 10’x10’ wooden shed.


This will be constructed at the rear of the library and will be painted to match. Muskoka Made, a


Local construction company, has volunteered to construct the shed. The only cost to the library

will be for minor items such as screws and paint.


e) Staff and Board Social Workshop- Diane is hosting a Staff and Board Social Workshop at her


home on Sunday, Sept. 16th from 11 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. This is a team building workshop and the 



staff will be paid for the three hours during the meeting. 

Motion 18:70

To approve the Staff and Board Social Workshop on Sept. 16th, 2018. The staff will be paid their regular 

Wages during this meeting.
Moved by: Sandi Sweeney

Seconded by: Linda Shannon

Results: Carried

f) Staff Appreciation Dinner, Friday Oct. 19th, 2018- The Board agreed to hold the annual Staff


and Volunteer appreciation dinner at the Baxter Ward Community Centre on Friday, Oct. 19th. 


The social will start at 6:30 p.m. It will be a pot luck again this year.

Motion 18:71

To approve the Staff and Volunteer Appreciation Dinner to be held at the Baxter Ward Community Centre on Friday, Oct. 19th, 2018.
Moved by: Sandi Sweeney

Seconded by: Linda Sladek

Results: Carried

8.
Adjourment


Motion 18:72

To adjourn the regular meeting of August 28th, 2018 at 8:40 p.m.

Moved by: Sandi Sweeney

Seconded by: Linda Shannon

Results: Carried
______________________




As Approved: ____________
Chair
____________________  __




As Amended: _____________
Vice-Chair
____________________





Motion # _18:73__________ 


Date
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